
 

TRIBUTE TO SHIRLEY CARVER (d. March 2024) 

 

The Trustees were saddened to learn of the recent 

death of Shirley Carver and send their 

condolences to her family and friends. Shirley 

was a well-liked and talented member of the 

Monday Art Group who also enjoyed her garden 

and being on holiday with her friends and will be 

greatly missed within the group and wider circle. 

 

Lesley White, Chair of Rotherham u3a 

 

Shirley will be sadly missed at Monday Art 

Group.  Shirley sat at my table and will be 

remembered as very quiet, but very pleasant to sit 

with, a really talented lady in many ways. Not just 

Art, but also other others things.  I remember 

calling in and having a cup of tea with her when 

she first fell in the garden, but her sense of 

humour was amazing.  She just carried on and said I’ll be back, and guess what, she was back 

not long afterwards.  Her family must be very proud of her as we all are.   

 

Shirley was a lovely gentle person who loved her 

art group and was well liked by all. She went on 

our holiday last year to Tenby. Thoroughly 

enjoyed it and also won the Bingo which she was 

very proud of!  She will be missed by all of us. 

 

All our love and sympathy to the Family 💐 

 

from the Monday Art group and  Co-ordinators, 

Barbara Baynham and Margaret Banergee 

 

Shirley loved to show myself and Christine around 

her beautiful garden of which she was very proud 

and knew all the names of the plants.  She was an 

amazing painter.  One of her paintings she sent to 

Monty Don.  My favourite painting was the 

Potting Shed.  I sat next to Shirley for many years 

and miss her being there.  Shirley loved to go on 

the trips organised by Norma. 

 

Anne Chippendale, friend and member of the Monday Art group  


